
ADVOCATES
+01 541 8211374

steve@rogueadvocatesle.org

PO Box 624,
Ashland, Oregon, 97520

PO Box 624,
Ashland, Oregon, 97520+01 541 8211374 steve@rogueadvocates.org

Page 1 of 2



Page 2 of 2

ADVOCATES

Sincerely

+01 541 8211374

steve@rogueadvocatesle.org

PO Box 624,
Ashland, Oregon, 97520

Steve Rouse

PO Box 624,
Ashland, Oregon, 97520+01 541 8211374 steve@rogueadvocates.org


	Body 1: Thank you for the opportunity to comment on SB 78. As President of Rogue Advocates, I strongly urge you to support this critical bill.

Rogue Advocates is a Southern Oregon organization dedicated to protecting our region's farm and forest lands through responsible land use planning. Our work has shown us how vital it is to preserve these lands for their intended purposes of producing food and fiber.

I am writing today in strong support of SB 78, which addresses the serious issue of speculative land pricing for high-end residential development by fixing misuse of "replacement dwelling" provisions. This bill strikes an important balance - it protects the ability for homeowners in farm and forest zones to replace homes lost to natural disaster or decay, while preventing wealthy landowners and speculators from exploiting this hardship exception to build large, expensive country estates unrelated to agricultural or forestry activities.

In Southern Oregon, we are witnessing alarming trends where modest rural homes are being torn down and replaced with luxury residences that have little connection to working the land. This practice not only takes agricultural land out of production but significantly drives up property values in the surrounding area, making it increasingly difficult for genuine farmers and forest managers to afford land.

Oregon is losing nearly 300 tracts of agricultural and forest land every year to high-end residential development through replacement dwellings. This directly impacts the viability of family farms and forestry operations, particularly for new and beginning operators who already face significant barriers to entry.
	Body 2: SB 78 addresses this critical issue by limiting the scale of "replacement dwellings," thereby reducing the speculative attraction of agricultural and forest lands for luxury homesite development. This common-sense reform will help ensure that our limited agricultural and forest resources remain available and affordable for those who want to work them productively.

The longer we delay addressing these issues, the more irreparable damage we do to Oregon's precious resource lands. Family farmers, ranchers, and timberland managers deserve better protection for the lands they depend on, and SB 78 provides an important step in that direction.

Please help preserve Oregon's agricultural and forest lands by supporting SB 78.

Thank you for considering my comments and allowing this opportunity for public input.
	Date: March 5, 2025
	Dear 1: Dear Chair Golden, Vice-Chair Nash, and members of the Senate Committee on Natural Resources and Wildfire,


